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Objections to draft local plan SA32 Sainsburys Green Lanes p315 p359 Enfiled Local Plan

I strongly object to these proposals for the following reasons:

1. It will be a loss of a major local supermarket. There are no others in the N21 area. It is used by the whole age
range from pensioners to mothers with young children. Without is we would have to make more and longer car
journeys to shop.

2. There is no supporting infrastructure for the proposed houses. Schools are already oversubscribed and classes
large; doctor’s appointments are difficult to get now - I use the Woodberry Practice - how would they cope?

3. The impact on local residents would be huge. Traffic and parking are problems already; green space used by
residents who have no garden will be lost [ I remember Sainsburys planting the area surrounding their car park
in 1986 to compensate for the initial loss of green space] and the residential streets around the proposed site
would become less attractive as population density increases.

4. This section of Green Lanes is already over developed. Many homes have been built on the former Capitol
Hose site. It’s an eyesore, which blocks light and the tree line on the corner of Ford’s Grove. Why add to an
urban environment which is rapidly becoming more unsightly? Who will want to move here?

I’ve been a resident of Enfield since 1977 and am really sad to see it lose its individual, unique charm and
transform piece meal into an ugly, anonymous urban sprawl.

I hope you will take all objections seriously. I will also be contacting my MP



